
John Migueis, MSW, LCSW <jm@ownhope.org>

Re: Columbia Tennis Court Questions
3 messages

Laura Kapuscinski <llkap@icloud.com> Sat, Mar 15, 2025 at 12:35 PM
To: kfeltre@bhpsnj.org, Gale Bradford <gbradford@bhpsnj.org>, Khanna Dipti BOE <dkhanna@bhpsnj.org>, Natasha Joly
BOE <njoly@bhpsnj.org>, Foregger BOE <tforegger@bhpsnj.org>, Sai Bhargavi Akiri BOE <sbhargavi@bhpsnj.org>,
Bdillon@bhpsnj.org, dterrero@bhpsnj.org, Pamela Stanley <pstanley@bhpsnj.org>, Anthony Juskiewicz
<ajuskiewicz@bhpsnj.org>, Angie Devanney <adevanney@bhtwp.com>, Susan Poage <spoage@bhtwp.com>, John Foster
<jfoster@bhtwp.com>, mcouto@bhtwp.com, bmachado@bhtwp.com, Margaret Illis <mIllis@bhtwp.com>,
amoran@bhtwp.com, Liza Viana <lviana@bhtwp.com>

Hi again!

I wanted to inquire whether a proposal from a turf installation service provider has been shared with all parties involved in
the negotiation of a lease agreement for “Lower Columbia.” 

As in, has the township acquired the details and information pertaining to the promised (but absent from the lease
agreement) turf field in the desired location from an accredited provider?

If so, can this be shared with the public?

Thank you!
-Laura Kapuscinski 

> On Mar 13, 2025, at 8:10 AM, Laura Kapuscinski <llkap@me.com> wrote:
>
> ﻿Good morning everyone!
>
> I hope this communication finds you well.
>
> I have heard from several parents that the GL Tennis Coach has communicated that the once shared courts between
BOE and BHTWP are no longer allowed for GL tennis usage.
>
> I would like to know if the Township has followed through on the January communication with the Superintendent,
effectively depriving students from using the Township-owned courts until their lease agreement is signed. 
>
> I would like to respectfully request that someone from the Township and BOE please advise as to the legitimacy of this
claim. 
>
> Please also provide any insight possible as to why the Coach would convey such specificity surrounding the reasoning
behind the tennis court “usage removal” and assert that the BOE is at fault for this unnecessary and unfortunate decision
from the Township.
>
> Respectfully,
> Laura Kapuscinski
>
>

John Migueis, MSW, LCSW <jm@ownhope.org> Fri, Mar 28, 2025 at 12:10 AM
To: Laura Kapuscinski <llkap@icloud.com>

hows this?

The Berkeley Heights Town Council held a Special Meeting over Zoom this afternoon this past Tuesday at 3:30 PM. The
only item on the agenda? Approving a lease agreement with the Board of Education for the Lower Columbia property.

Councilmember Margaret Illis was absent, and both Council President John Foster and Vice President Susan Poage—
who are employees of the school district—recused themselves due to conflicts of interest. That left just three voting
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